

Australian Securities and Investments Commission







www.asic.gov.au

JOSEPH LONGO CHAIR

14 December 2021

Mr Patrick Hodder Secretary Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services

By email: Corporations. Joint@aph.gov.au

Dear Mr Hodder

At the Committee hearing on 26 November 2021 ASIC Deputy Chair Sarah Court was asked questions by Senator O'Neil about ASIC's investigation of matters relating to Nuix Limited.

In response, Ms Court noted that ASIC is considering three separate issues in relation to Nuix. She stated that in relation to one of those issues, concerning the Nuix initial public offering ASIC hoped to "bring that to a conclusion very shortly" and agreed with Senator O'Neil that meant "in a couple of weeks."

Subsequently, the investigating team has uncovered an additional line of inquiry that is relevant to the matter, which requires further examination.

As a consequence, I am writing to update the testimony given and to inform the Committee that ASIC's consideration of the issues relating to the Nuix initial public offering will not be concluded in 2021. However, we are aiming to resolve it as soon as practicable in 2022.

Yours sincerely



CHAIR